RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

MEETING OF COUNCIL

May 8, 2023

Mayor O’Callaghan called the City of Union council meeting to order on Monday, May 8,
2023 at 7:30 p.m.

Attendance was taken and the following council members were present, Mayor
O’Callaghan, Mr, Bruns, Mr. Bennett, Mrs, Thomas-Roth, Mr, Prunier and Mr. Niemann.

Other City staff members attending the meeting were John Applegate, City Manager, and
Joe Moore, Law Director,

Mayor O’Callaghan called for a moment of silence.

1. Mayor O’Callaghan asked if there were any additions, deletions or corrections to
the minutes of the April 10, 2023 council meeting.

Mr. Brun said there is a correction on the Agenda and moved that the Agenda be amended
to show the minutes of April 10, 2023 not April 24, 2023. Mayor O’Callaghan seconded the
motion. All concurred and the date for the minutes on the Agenda was amended.

Mr, Bruns moved to approve the minutes of April 10, 2023, Mrs. Thomas Roth seconded
the motion. All concurred and the minutes were accepted as prepared.

Mayor O’Callaghan said Mrs. Oberer is out of town and is unable to attend the meeting

and moved for her absence be excused. Mr. Bruns seconded the motion. All concurred and her
absence was excused.

2. Citizen’s and Visitor’s Comments.

There were 1o comments.

3. Open Agenda

Mayor O’Callaghan said that Spring is here and the City will be looking to nominate a
house for the Spirit of Union Award. Look for someone who has done a great job with their
fandscape and flowers and nominate them.
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Mr. Bruns reminded Council their financial disclosure statement is due the 15" of May. If
it isn’t in by that date you will be fined.

Mr. Bruns asked if there is any legislation that will require a second meeting in May?
Mr. Applegate replied, there is nothing at this time.

Mr. Bruns motioned that the May 22, 2023 meeting be cancelled unless there is legislation
requiring a meeting and the next meeting will be the regularly scheduled meeting on June 12, 2023.
Mr. Niemann seconded the motion. All concurred and the second meeting in May was cancelled.

John Applegate said the gas and electric Aggregation passed with a good margin. We will
have two Public Hearings that is required by law. Both meetings are scheduled for May 31 at
12:00 p.m. and at 6:00 p.m. here at the City building. A representative from Palmer Energy will
be at the meetings to explain how it will work and answer any questions residents may have.

4, Adjourn

Mr. Bruns moved that the council meeting be adjourned. Mr. Niemann seconded the
motion. All concurred and the council meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
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Denise A. Winemiller,
Clerk of Council




